
 
 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 
I hope you are well. We are finally here - the end of the first half term of the new calendar year and 
what a half term.  

 
We have had so much to celebrate and I am so proud of all our young people. Huge thanks to you 
all for your constant support, it really does make things so much easier when we work together.  

 
This week has been really busy as always and we have had a review from TCAT. This is where other 
Headteacher’s and Leaders in the Trust come and monitor and evaluate our practices within teaching 
and learning. We welcome reviews as it is always good to reflect on what we do and look at ways 
we can improve further. We are always happy to receive any constructive feedback as we strive for 
education excellence in all areas. The feedback we received was excellent around our practice and 
the students who were spoken to on the day were just a credit to our Boteler Family. There were 
so many positive comments on the Boteler Family and how we all subscribe to our vision and values. 
They said the culture we had created was very impressive. The lessons that were seen were very 
good and the behaviour and attitudes of the young people was exemplary. Of course, I feel very 
proud of everyone. There are some areas to consider as with all reviews, but these are around 
thinking about curriculum delivery and we have adapted our action plans accordingly.  

 
We have also had a Business Compliance review, which reviews at all aspects of the Business side 
of school from HR to Health and Safety etc. We again, had excellent feedback on our systems, 
polices, procedures and processes. We have also welcomed advice and guidance and will make 
appropriate changes to those areas.  

 
The Parents’ Forum last night on Students Agency was superb and was well attended. I appreciate 
some of you were stuck on the A49 as they had closed the road. Please do not worry as the slides 
will be circulated and if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Mr Mason 
smason@boteler.org.uk  

 
Just a reminder that there is Year 10 Parents’ Evening the first day we return back from half term, 
which is Monday 24th February, so please ensure you have made your appointments. 
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Also, just a reminder the that half term holiday is an ideal opportunity to purchase any uniform items 
that may have worn out or be missing, so there are no issues when your child returns to school. If 
you are struggling in any way then please let us know.  

 
Please have the most wonderful half term, if you are able to have some time off. We look forward 
to welcoming our students back on Monday 24th February at 08.20 in full uniform ready for learning. 

 
Kind regards 
 
 
Beverley Scott-Herron  
Headteacher 
 
  



 

 

 

 

 
Year 9 Options 
 
On Monday, all students were issued with the Options form which needs to be completed and 
returned to form tutors the first Thursday after the half term break (27th February). Option choices 
will be confirmed by letter on Friday 28th March. 
 
The link to the dedicated Options section of the school website including presentation video, Options 
booklet and subject posters is here: https://www.boteler.org.uk/options/ 
 
Should any parent/carer have any further questions about Options, please feel free to contact Mr 
Koltan on email jkoltan@boteler.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
Year 11 Mock Exam Timetable 
 
The second and final round of mock exams start on Monday 24 February 2025 and end on Friday 
14 March 2025.  
 
However, additional dates for Music Performance/Composition and MFL speaking tests are running 
either side of mock fortnight and time slots will be sent out separately to the students involved.   
 
Morning Exams: start at 9am and students must be in the canteen by 8.45am.  Students must be 
on time for their exam. Late arrival in the real exams, may result in them not being allowed to sit 
the exam. 
 
Afternoon Exams: start at 1pm. Students will wait in the canteen at the end of lunch, where they 
will be escorted to the exam venue. 
 
All exams will be conducted under national exam conditions and will be supervised by external 
invigilators.  This is to give students the best preparation in readiness for the actual exams in summer 
2025.  We cannot emphasise enough the importance of these examinations and they should 
complete as much revision as possible in the run up to their exams. 
 
Students MUST bring all the necessary equipment required (including a scientific calculator) 
for each subject. Full uniform must be worn for the exams.  
 
Students are reminded that mobile phones, earbuds, watches or any other electronic devices are 
NOT permitted in the exam rooms. Water bottles and pencil cases must be clear and with no writing 
on them. 
 

 

The school will be on early lunch – Monday 24 February to Friday 7 March 2025 (12.15 – 13:00).  
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Attitude to Learning Criteria  
 

Below is a reminder of the Attitude to Learning Criteria that we use here at school. All teachers will 
use the criteria to support with decisions regarding House Points in recognition of 'Good' and 
'Outstanding' attitudes to learning.  
 

The criteria is also used when students demonstrate an attitude to learning that 'Requires 
Improvement', is 'Inadequate' or 'Unacceptable'. Please look at the criteria with your child and 
challenge them to be the best they can be in all lessons, every day. We have challenged the students; 
could they be the student with the 'Best Attitude to Learning' in their year group? 

  



  



  



 

  



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
National Apprenticeship Week 
 
This week we celebrated National Apprenticeship Week in 
school and welcomed businesses in to deliver to talks on their 
business and apprenticeships that they offer.  
 
The employers spoke very highly of our young people and 
the students found the session extremely beneficial. We 
would like to thank all the following businesses who came 
and supported yesterday: 
 
STFC, Cheshire Constabulary, NHS, David Wilson/Barratt 
Homes, Gulliver’s, Hayley’s Little Heroes, United living, 
Murphy, Diverse Sports, bMINDFUL, Sellafield, Stantec. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Higher Horizons 

 
 
Year 10 received Post 16 and 18 workshops from 
Higher Horizons.  
 
Students started to think about their future pathways 
and gained valuable information regarding different 
routes. 
   



Open Events 
 
Cronton and Riverside Open event for all Year 10 and our Year 11 students who have been offered 
a place for next year. 
 
EXCLUSIVE CRONTON OPEN EVENT: Tuesday 25th February 5.30 – 7.30 pm. 
  
Riverside event: Tuesday 11th March  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Year 10 and 11 
 
Please go to your school email and complete your Future Skills Questionnaire. The email will be from 
Mrs A Mawby. 
 
This questionnaire captures your knowledge of post 16 and beyond. 
   



Comic Relief   
 
This Red Nose Day, let’s celebrate 40 years of going big, giving big and feeling good with Comic 
Relief. Whether you give a few quid or give your all, let’s do it together and support incredible 
projects which help children to be happier, families stronger, women safer, communities prouder, 
and millions of lives fairer. Red Nose Day 2025. 
 
On the 21st March Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School will be raising money for this 
fantastic charity which helps so many people around the world - it would be brilliant if we could beat 
our total of last year which was an incredible £369!  
 
Events will be going on in the week leading up to the 21st and there will also be stalls in the main 
hall during lunch on the 21st. 
 
Just Giving is fundraising for Comic Relief 
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A reminder that our Year 10 Parents’ Evening will take place on the first Monday back after half 

term, Monday 24th February, from 15:30 to 19:00. This is an important opportunity to discuss 

your child’s progress and next steps with their subject teachers. To make appointments, please click 

on the link below: 

 

https://boteler.schoolcloud.co.uk 

 

Looking ahead to next half term, we are excited to announce our next Parent Forum, which will 

focus on Technology and Digital Safety. This session will provide valuable guidance on how to 

support your child in staying safe and responsible online. More details will follow soon. 
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We had a great turn out for our ‘Grow Yourself, Know Yourself’ 
workshop. Students planted their own seeds and explored how 
the action of caring for a plant requires the same nurture with 
their own mental health and wellbeing.  

 
 

 

 

 
Supporting someone who is self-injuring or self-harming can feel huge, 
and be accompanied by questions, strong emotions and worry. 
 
Click the link to see inside our wellbeing newsletter for in depth 
information and support for parents and carers around self-harm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please click on the link below for the latest Keeping Boteler Safe Wellbeing newsletter:  

https://tinyurl.com/yeztyjm7 
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This week as part of Collective Worship, students are reflecting on our Christian value of endurance 
and how we need endurance throughout our lives. It has been a busy half term for our Worship 
Ambassadors and they are excited about beginning the Archbishops Young Leaders Award which 
will benefit both our school and community. Our Worship Ambassadors demonstrate exceptional 
leadership skills and are dedicated to benefiting our school.  Our scripture for this week is from 
Galatians 6:9 and it reminds us not to give up: 
 
“Do Not Grow Weary In Doing Good. Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the 

proper time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up.” 
 
Spiritual Pause: Think about when you feel defeated. Sometimes we do not see the effects of our 
good work immediately, however we must trust in the process. When we plant seeds we do not 
immediately see the flowers. Consider how do our actions and thoughts today, shape our lives 
tomorrow? Reflect this week on what we already do to produce a good harvest for our future.  

Baptism and Confirmation: We have the opportunity to partake in these special events if you 
haven't already done so. Students who may have missed their confirmation or wish to be baptised 
are invited to see Mrs Hoey in school as soon as possible to register their interest, with parental 
consent. If you have any questions please contact Mrs Hoey (ehoey@boteler.org.uk).  
  
Poland trip: The RE department are organising a trip to Krakow 17-20 July 2025. Available for 
current Year 9 and 10 students. This is very popular but there are a couple of spaces left. If you 
would like more information, please contact Mrs Hoey (ehoey@boteler.org.uk).  
  
Please keep up to date with our weekly prayer and scripture via social media.   
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Supporting your child’s reading at home: 
 

All students in Year 7 – Year 10 complete weekly Reciprocal Reading tasks with their form tutor 
during INSPIRE. Each Reciprocal Reading skill is used naturally by expert readers and by practising 
each skill, our young people will become more confident and fluent in reading and will enjoy reading 
more. 
 

How about trying these skills at home? 
 
Use the following steps: 
 

1. Have a discussion with your child about what they predict is going to happen in the text they 
are reading.  

2. Support your child by helping them to clarify the meaning of any words they misunderstand. 
Remember: it’s okay for adults not to know what words mean too – use Google or a dictionary 
to support you!  

3. Ask your child if they have any questions about what they have read. Encourage a discussion 
and see if you can answer their questions.  

4. Summarise the key events/points of what you have both read.  
 

What can Reciprocal Reading skills be 
used for? 
 
The Reciprocal Reading skills can be used for 
any text regardless of length or whether it is 
fiction or non-fiction. 

 
 
What are the benefits? 

 
 
Academic impact: 
 

 Reading attainment and writing ability  
 Text comprehension and grammar 
 Breadth of vocabulary 
 Gains for pupils in languages, 

mathematics and science 
 
 
Holistic impact: 
 

 Greater self-confidence as a reader 
 Pleasure in reading later in life 

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

Poetry by Heart Competition 2025 
 
I am thrilled to announce that Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School will be taking part 
in the Poetry by Heart Competition 2025. 
 
ALL staff and students are welcome to attend and take part. I can't wait to see what you come up 
with! 
 
You simply just need to choose a poem already written and published, learn it by heart and record 
a copy of this to be entered into the competition. I will handle all of the logistics/recording.  
 
 
Sessions will be held on Thursday lunchtimes in Room 22 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Many thanks to Mrs Guttridge and her team for designing and 
making these brilliant puppets for the School Production of ‘Brain 
Play’.  
 
Mrs Guttridge is very proud of her team and said “Madison 
Chisnall, Julia Pawlowska, Alisha Kynoch, Rebecca McAleese, Amy 
Bold and Camelia Prajescu have been instrumental in getting 
props ready for the school show. They have been a great asset 
to Boteler Stagecraft Theatre Company.” 
 

 
Many exiting things are happening 
and we are very much looking 
forward to technical and dress 
rehearsals which we will be 
embarking on soon.   
 
Many thanks to the students for 
their commitment to rehearsals.  

 
 
 
 
The performances at school will be on 
the 18th - 19th March 2025 and our 
performance at The Lowry, Salford will 
be 28th March 2025.  
 
 
Tickets are now available in 
Reception.   
 
  



 

 



 


